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For the 4th Street Naming Committee Meeting
to be held on Monday, April 12, 2010

Committee Room C-10, Tom Davies Square at 4:30 pm

COUNCILLOR ANDRÉ RIVEST, CHAIR

Evelyn Dutrisac, Vice-Chair 

 

DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST AND THE GENERAL NATURE
THEREOF

PUBLIC HEARINGS

1. Report dated April 8, 2010 from the Executive Director, Administrative Services
regarding Proposed Renaming of the Southerly Segment of Dollard Street off
Lasalle Boulevard. 
(RECOMMENDATION PREPARED)   
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 Petition in opposition signed by 28 Dollard Avenue residents. 
Email in opposition dated March 26, 2010 from Diane Pinard. 
Email in opposition dated March 26, 2010 from Gerard & Laurette
Foucault. 
Email in opposition dated March 26, 2010 from John Whalen. 
Email in opposition dated March 28, 2010 from Carmen Goulet. 
Email in opposition dated March 28, 2010 from Noel Goulet. 
Letter of opposition dated March 28, 2010 from Marguerite & Herve
Lalande. 
Letter of opposition received April 1, 2010 from Mary & Leo Carbone. 

 

MANAGERS' REPORTS

2. Report dated April 8, 2010 from the Executive Director, Administrative Services
regarding Proposed Naming of Laneway in Sudbury. 
(RECOMMENDATION PREPARED)   

22 - 22 
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 (This report recommends that the unnamed laneway on Plan M-100, north of Ethel
Street, east of Tedman Avenue and west of Melvin Street be named ruelle Melanie
Lane.) 

 

Adjournment (Resolution Prepared)

ANGIE HACHÉ, CITY CLERK

FRANCA BORTOLUSSI, COUNCIL SECRETARY
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Request for Decision 

Proposed Renaming of the Southerly Segment of
Dollard Street off Lasalle Boulevard

 

Recommendation
 That Option ____ with regards to the proposed renaming of the
southerly segment of Dollard Street off of Lasalle Boulevard be
recommended to Council. 

Background
In September of 2009, a report was brought forward to the Street
Naming Committee, recommending that a public meeting be held
with the residents of that part of Dollard Avenue north of LaSalle,
to hear comments on a proposed renaming to Germain-Lemieux
Street.  A copy of the said report is attached for the information of
the Committee.

The renaming was proposed as Dollard Avenue is a segmented
street. The portion of Dollard Avenue north of LaSalle and the
part north of Madison do not join. This creates potential for
difficulties in or delays in emergency responders locating the
appropriate property with corresponding risk for health and safety
of residents.

As reported, the renaming of the southerly section of Dollard Street would involve less disruption than
renaming the northerly segment. There are approximately 20 residences and the Centre franco-ontario
folklore on the southerly portion, while the northern section of Dollard Street off Madison Avenue has
approximately 47 residences.

The request for the renaming was submitted by the Centre franco-ontarien de folklore who requested the
street be renamed to honor Father Germain Lemieux.

Attached you will find the original report together with the mapping showing the location of the two segments
of Dollard Street and the request of the Centre franco-ontarien de folklore which sets out some historical
background.

This public meeting has been scheduled in accordance with the recommendation arising out of the
September meeting to hear input from the residents who will be affected by the name change. Notice of the
meeting has been given in the local newspapers in the ordinary course. Additionaly, notice of the meeting
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meeting has been given in the local newspapers in the ordinary course. Additionaly, notice of the meeting
was mailed to residents of the southern segment of Dollard Street to alert them of the proposed name
change.

Once the Committee has heard the public input with regards to the proposed renaming, the Committee may
wish to consider which of the following three options they wish to recommend to Council:

Option 1:

That Dollard Street north of LaSalle Boulevard be renamed as Germain-Lemieux Street

Option 2:

That Dollard Avenue north of LaSalle Boulevard not be renamed.

Option 3:

That the Committee review the Street Naming Policy and consider the future use of Cardinal Point
designations for non-continuous streets, as for example Dollard Street North and Dollard Street South.
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Request for Decision 

Proposed Naming of Laneway in Sudbury

 

Recommendation
 That the laneway on Plan M-100, north of Ethel Street, east of
Tedman Avenue and west of Melvin Street be named ruelle
Melanie Lane and that the necessary By-law be passed. 

Background
The City has been requested by Greater Sudbury Utilities Inc. to
name a laneway on Plan M-100, owned by the City. Greater
Sudbury Utilities Inc. Owns a hydro substation at this location
which fronts on the unnamed lane. A lane name must be
assigned in order to create a municipal address for this location.
The establishment of a municipal address will assist emergency
responders in locating the building, in the event of a 9-1-1 call.

As the hydro substation is the only building which fronts on the
lane it is the only property which will be affected by the naming of
the lane. The other properties face and are numbered on the
applicable street. It is proposed to name only the one block of
land consistent with the City’s Street Naming and Numbering
Policy, adopted as By-law 2006-225. The By-law provides in part: "Laneways that do not serve as the only
public access for a property should not be named."

The City owns the lane, which is in the locations shown on the attached mapping.

No public notice is required to name this laneway, so it is recommended that the City pass the necessary
by-law to name the lane as requested.
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